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In Scotland the number of people aged 05+ is increasing. Although many
people are now living longer and healthier lives, research shows that loneliness
is a common problem. The benefits of participation in community life are well
known, and it has been suggested that a community based support system
which promotes wellbeing is required.

Aim: To identify and engage with older people (6S+; living in the community
who do not access services for a variety of reasons and, by working with
volunteers (aged 50+), identify potential health or social problems, look for
solutions, and promote wellbeing through social inclusion.

Method
Participants: The project aims to recruit 12-20 volunteers aged 50+ and
twenty older people (6S+; approximately half living in rural areas and half in
urban areas.
Procedure: Volunteers, who will receive relevant training, will be matched with
older people engaging with the project by the Project Coordinator. Volunteers
will visit the older people in the community over a period of six months,
gathering information relating to health and well being and any issues of
concern. This information will be fed back to the project co-ordinator who will
identify appropriate local resources and, through the volunteers, facilitate
access where possible. Care will be taken to listen to what the older person
wants rather than match them to available activities.
Location: The study will be carried out in both North and South Lanarkshire.
We are aware that there ate a number of initiatives already supporting older
people. Our aim would be to avoid areas where there is adequate provision.

Outcomes: This exploratory project will assess the potential of using a variety
of ways of identifying and supporting isolated older people (65+;, and seek to
identify and address the particular challenges encountered in rural and urban
areas. The findings will be of use in the development of a sustainable model of
support. A report will be available and feed back events held for project
participants, volunteers, and all relevant stakeholders.
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